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Report of the AAPM liaison to the AAMD (American Association of Medical Dosimetrists) regarding the 2011 AAMD Annual Meeting

As AAPM liaison to the AAMD, I attended the 36th annual meeting of the AAMD in St. Louis, MO
I was able to meet with the AAMD board of directors on June 13th, 2011 and the AAMD education council on June 14th, 2011.

AAPM Liaison to the AAMD report for 2011

Liaison: Steven de Boer
As liaison to the AAMD, I was able to attend the AAMD board of directors meeting and the AAMD education committee meeting.

American Association of Medical Dosimetrists

Board of Director’s Meeting

Monday, June 13, 2011

8:00 A.M., Central Time

Members Present:

Melanie C. Dempsey, CMD
Member – President

Theresa Kwiatkowski, CMD
Member – Immediate Past President

Randy Merrill, CMD

Member – Treasurer

Craig McKenzie, CMD
Member – Region V Director

Susan Cagle, CMD

Member-At-Large

Keitt Mobile, CMD

Member – Region III Director

Members Unable to Attend:

Christopher J. Moore, CMD
Member – President-elect

Guests:

Stacey Wilson, Spencer Boulter, Gregg Robinson of Drohan Management Group

The AAPM annual meeting was re-announced in this meeting and the reciprocal relationship in allowing member rates for AAPM and AAMD meetings that was recently established is still in place.  The AAPM meeting is approved for MDCB credits.

I have expressed the support of the AAPM TPMD (Training and Practice of Medical Dosimetry) subcommittee members in some of the ongoing tasks of the AAMD.  This subcommittee has several enthusiastic volunteers and I will use this liaison position and the chair of the subcommittee position to align projects and volunteers together.
Some of these projects include

· Meeting program development

· Poster presentation program development

· Poster presentation reviewers

· Medical Dosimetry Awards reviewers

· Grant application reviewers

· Medical Dosimetry curriculum guideline development

· Medical Dosimetry curriculum guideline review.

The new MDCB guidelines were briefly discussed.   The requirement of eligibility to write the CMD exam will temporarly phase in the requirement of a Bachelors degree and graduation from a JRCERT accredited Medical Dosimetry education program.  More detailed discussion to take place in the Education council meeting.  
Currently, it is recognized that the CMD exam is not an entry level exam.  There is discussion to revisit this issue with the MDCB.  I expressed the point that the AAMD membership and AAPM membership should promote the hiring of new accredited dosimetry program graduates in an appropriately supervised capacity.

There was a brief discussion on the issue of the DTT (Dosimetry Training Tool) program being dissolved.  It seems that this program was highly beneficial to those performing on the job training.  With the new MDCB eligibility guidelines, the program base of use may have diminished.  Many accredited programs were using the DTT but it is expected that this use was supplemental and not primary education and the DTT closing should not affect the status of any accredited medical dosimetry training programs.

Education committee meeting:
The education committee meeting was held on June 14th, 2011 in St. Louis, MO.  There was a large attendance at this meeting which included representation from the AAPM, JRCERT, and MDCB.
The curriculum guideline project is ongoing.  The individual sections of the curriculum guide are complete. Shortly, it is expected to have the objectives completed.  Each section, along with the objectives, will require thorough review. I volunteered to find volunteers from the AAPM subcommittee on the training and practice of medical dosimetrists to participate.  Anne Greener, an active member of this committee has previously expressed interest in this regard and has taken steps to become involved.

The AAMD is continuing to create online CE modules.  They will be looking for volunteers from this committee to provide content and to create tests for these modules.

As a representative from the AAPM, I expressed our support of the new MDCB eligibility requirements.  I have previously spoken to the members of the AAPM subcommittee and the AAPM liaison to the MDCB regarding this decision.  Our subcommittee may be asked to write a statement to formally support this change.
The AAMD Education and research foundation has awarded over $30 000 in scholarships this past year.  There is a significant change in the membership of the board of trustees expected in the next few months.  Emphasis on recruiting donors will be a major role of this foundation.

JRCERT is looking for dosimetry education program site examiners.  They require the examiners to be affiliated with an accredited program.  Interested parties can contact Stacy Anderson.
The AAMD would like to work with the MDCB to help education programs prepare for the new requirements in 2017.

The AAMD is developing webinar series that are approved for MDCB credits.

The committee has been asked to come up with ideas for the workshops for the 2012 annual meeting.

The poster presentation session was chaired by Paula Berner.  Revisions in the submission procedure and the judging criteria have been made.  Paula Berner will solicit input fro the poster committee and revise this program for 2012.

The issue of the change in time for the MDCB exam has not changed the deadline for the experience requirement.  Since there are many changes currently occurring in the exam process (number of times per year, computer based testing) the issue of the deadline date need not be addressed in the current format.

There was a lengthy discussion with members of the committee and the MDCB representative regarding the professional experience requirement of 6 months to be able to take the exams.  Some program directors indicated that the graduate have difficulty in obtaining a job as institute do not want to hire non – CMDs.  Proposals to have the 6 month requirement waived if an applicant  is a graduate of an accredited program was proposed.  The MDCB representatives agree to consider this issue at their next meeting.  The idea was proposed that the AAMD membership should encourage the hiring of “board eligible” graduate under the supervision of CMDs.
Respectfully submitted,

Steven de Boer,

AAPM member

AAMD member and Education Committee Member

AAPM liaison to the AAMD

Chair of the AAPM subcommittee on the Training and Practice of Medical Dosimetry
